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From Our President... 
I hope that everyone had a enjoyable Holiday Season and is moving 
forward towards an optimistic and successful 2013. The ASHE Holiday 
Party at Star Lanes at Newport on the Levee turned out to be a big 
success! Thanks to all members and their spouses who attended the 
exciting social event which was filled with great food, appetizers, drinks 
and bowling. 
 
Last year the organization made the switch to Wild Apricot as our new 
system for electronic billing and scheduling our programs. Hopefully 
this transition has been easier to all members to RSVP for programs 
and online billing. We will likely have 1 or 2 open positions available 
on the ASHE Board of Directors next year, so if any members have any 
interest please contact myself or Matt Loeffler. We also will be having 
another membership drive coming up to enhance more new member to 
get involved with the organization and are considering having a Summer 
Social Event at either a Cincinnati Reds game or the Christian Morelein 
Lager House.

 
As we all know Politics, Government and Federal Spending will likely dictate how much new 
design and construction projects here locally throughout Ohio, Kentucky and Indiana become 
a reality in 2013. I’m very hopeful and optimistic that our leaders in Washington and here on 
the local level will provide the right leadership and needed funding to move several key projects 
forward over the next few years such as the Brent Spence bridge, Cincinnati Street Car, etc. 
National experts are predicting that we’ll continue to see the cost of materials go up, projects on 
the rise will include more tunnels, bridges and light rail whereas new highway and pavement 
construction will stay the same or slightly slow down in 2013-2014. Some terms we’ll be hearing 
more and more of over the next few years is “private public partnerships (P3s) and “tolling”. 
These two terms will help move local projects forward in the upcoming years.
 
Our next ASHE program is on Tuesday, January 22nd at the Montgomery Inn Boathouse for the 
annual Schramm Awards. We had a great turn out this year receiving eight (8) applications which 
made it difficult for the Board of Directors to narrow it down to only six (6) projects. Thanks again 
to all companies who took the time and effort to submit their applications and the winners will 
be announced at the March 19th meeting. I look forward to seeing you all next Tuesday for the 
Schramm Awards.
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Advertising Opportunities

$50/year for small ads, $150/year for large ad and corporate link on the TRIKO website.
If interested, contact Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.

Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

2012 - 2013 Board of Directors

Title Member Company Phone Email
President Steve Proffitt Thelen Associates, Inc. 513-825-4350 sproffitt@thelenassoc.com
1st Vice President Matt Loeffler Butler Co. Engineers Office 513-785-4109 loefflerm@bceo.org
2nd Vice President Carol Callan-Ramler KY Transportation Cabinet 859-341-2700 carol.callan-ramler@ky.gov
Treasurer Eric Kistner Stantec 513-842-8200 ekistner@stantec.com
Secretary David Emerick Duke Energy 513-287-1001 david.emerick@duke-energy.com
Regional Rep. Stan Harris Stantec 513-842-8200 sharris@stantec.com
Past President Paul Schoelwer Thaman 513-631-4303 pschoelwer@gmail.com
3rd Year Director Nathan Moore Kleingers and Associates 513-779-7851 nathan.moore@kleingers.com
2nd Year Director Eric Beck Hamilton Co. Engineers Office 513-946-8430 eric.beck@hamilton-co.org
2nd Year Director Dennis Brunton Barrett Paving Materials 513-271-6200 dbrunton@barrettpaving.com
1st Year Director Vanessa Fritsch URS 513-419-3451 vanessa.fritsch@urs.com

ASHE TRIKO VALLEY Upcoming Programs

Tuesday, January 22 - Schramm Awards
Tuesday, March 19 - Public Projects Program

Tuesday, May 21 - Program TBD

Infrastructure Design
Matt Johnson, PE
Suite B
1549 Boettler Road
Uniontown, OH  44685
330-896-8860

Bronson Funke, PE
Suite 200, Cornell Center
11311 Cornell Park Drive

Cincinnati, OH  45242
513-469-1600

www.palmernet.com

Ronald Reagan Way
Brandstetter Carroll Inc..

The Ronald Reagan Way project is a $2.3 million new roadway project on 
a challenging site designed to serve a 400,000 square foot office building, 
the new FBI Regional Headquarters, and a 400 room hotel in Sycamore 
Township. BCI began work on this project in 2007 with a Traffic Impact 
Study and then partnered with URS on the Design Phase.  Although the 
project was led by Sycamore Township, the project stakeholders included 
the following entities: Sycamore Township, City of Madeira, Hamilton 
County Engineer Office, Duke Realty, Neyer Properties, Skanska, and the 
FBI.

As is evident from the photos, the new roadway needed to compliment 
the existing Towers of Kenwood office towers, while minimizing impacts 
to the residential area to the South.  The use of a Redi-Rock gravity 
modular retaining wall enabled the excavation limits to be reduced in an 
effort to save mature trees which provided a buffer for local residents.

Early discussion with Duke Realty afforded them an opportunity to 
improve their access in and out of their building at the conclusion of 
the project.  The access point for their delivery and service vehicles was 
modified which also enabled them to relocate refuse locations to a more 
aesthetically applicable location on their site.

The project was constructed by the Fred A. Nemann Company and was 
substantially completed in 2011, with the final surface course being 
applied in the Spring of 2012.  Work was able to continue during the 
winter months of 2010/2011 due to the scale of earthwork and the 
type of retaining walls which were installed.  Winter construction was 
critical to the overall success of the project because the roadway had to 
be completed prior to the opening of the FBI Regional Headquarters.  
Skanska was the Construction Manager for the new building and all of their construction equipment, 
materials, and labor still needed to access their site during all phases of construction.  Close coordination and 
communication between all parties was important to ensure that construction could continue on both the 
roadway and the building.

The project was funded through a Township Tax Increment Financing (TIF) program specifically generated 
from the incremental taxes generated by the proposed development.

The project included an underground detention system for stormwater control, underground utilities, new 
decorative lighting, water main, and sidewalks on the south side of the road for pedestrian access.  The new 
traffic signal serves the intersection at Hosbrook Road and provides an efficient means of egress for the hotel 
and office users in the development. 

A second phase of this project is in the design phase of work and will continue the roadway improvements on 
Hosbrook Road up to Montgomery Road.  This phase of the project will require coordination with the proposed 
development at the southwest corner of Hosbrook Road and Montgomery Road.  It is also scheduled to include 
a utility relocation phase for Montgomery Road from I-71 to just east of Hosbrook Road.  

Member Project
Spotlight
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Event at Star Lanes a Success

The ASHE Holiday Party was held on Tuesday evening December 4th at Star Lanes at Newport on the 
Levee from 6:00 to 9:30 pm. The social event ended up drawing a nice size crowd of approximately 45 
members including their spouses. The evening consisted of  drinks and appetizers along with bowling 
on four (4) private lanes. The food and service was exceptional throughout the evening and the large 
private spacious rooms enabled guests to socialize, play pool/billiards and bowl without much noise.

Based upon the positive feedback and discussions with many ASHE members, there’s a good chance 
that the Holiday Party will happen again next year at Star Lanes at Newport on the Levee. Please feel 
free to contact any of the Board Members with new ideas for future Holiday Parties.

Between now and May 10th TRIKO Valley ASHE is seeking new members.

For one new member the sponsor receives a complimentary lunch ($25) at the upcoming General 
Meeting. Sponsor three or four new members and you will have your renewal fee waived ($40).

Also for every member sponsored your name will be put into a raffle 
for both Reds tickets and the Golf Outing. There will then be two 
winners in the raffle. One for the Reds tickets and one for the golf 
outing. 

The distribution for the winner of the Reds tickets will be two tickets 
($40-50/pair) for the sponsor and two tickets ($40-50/pair) for the 
new member. The golf outing award ($75-80) is to the sponsor for 
one individual round of golf (not a foursome). 

Please consider sponsoring new members in 2013 
and receiving a great prize for your effort!

Holiday Party Recap Membership Drive

Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.

Cincinnati, Ohio
(513) 842-8200

Regional Offices

Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville
St. Louis
Nashville

Geotechnical - Civil - Environmental
Materials Testing - Transportation - Diving

Construction Monitoring - Water Resources
Wastewater - Surveying - GIS Applications

ASHE TRIKO VALLEY MEETING
General Membership Meeting

Tuesday, January 22, 2013

The Montgomery Inn Boathouse, 11:30 am

Schramm Award Finalists Presentation

Cost per person: $25.00

Visit website (www.ashe-trikovalley.com)
and click on Meeting Link to register and pay online
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Jamal Adhami
Richard Bailey*
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Bryan Bender
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Jim Brannon
Benjamin Brandstetter
Tom Brayshaw
William Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
Jonathon Brunot
Michael Bryson
Dennis Brunton
Stephen Butler
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Timothy Casto
Jim Collins*
John Davidson
Scott Dearnell
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Mark Dole
Caroline Duffy*
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
Mary Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair

Daniel Furgason
Dan Ficker
Vanessa Fritsch
Bronson Funke
Timothy Gilday
Jeff Glowka
Paul Goodhue
Paul Gruner
Richard Guidi
Corrin Gulick
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
John Heilman
Jeffrey Heimann
Mark Henderson
Robert Hoffman
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Brad Hyre
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
Tracy M. Jones
James Jurgensen*
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Ross Kendall
John Kerr
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Jeffrey Koehn
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Maria Lapman

William Lawall, III
Michael Lenett
Aaron Littman
Hao Liu
Matt Loeffler
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Dan McAdams
Stephen Miles
Douglas Miller
Richard Miller
Joseph Moeller
Nathan Moore
Bryan Mount
Michael Murray
Jeff Newby
David Newhouse
Ralph Norman
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Jack Pflum
Duane Phelps
Penny Pike
Daniel Prevost
Dale Proffitt
Steve Proffitt
Michael Prus
Joseph Prus
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Brian Rhodes
Mark Richardson
Ronald Roberts

Ali Saleh
Paul Schoelwer*
Dale Schwieterman
Steven Shadix
William Shefcik
Kar Singh
Casey Smith
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Phillip Stegman
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jacob Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Cindy Taylor
Michelle Terrell
Mike Thompson*
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Daniel Unger
Greg Urasek
Joseph Vogel*
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Greg Wilkens*
Edward Williams
Robert Yeager
Steven Young
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

* Past Presidents 
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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Bob Adleta
Anthony Amicom
Richard Bailey*
Doug Batt
Nathan Beach
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Emily Casada
Devaraian Chelliah
Jim Collins*
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
John Davidson
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Caroline Duffy*

Terry Dull
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Jesse Frost
Bronson Funke
Daniel Furgason
Jeff Glowka
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
James Jurgensen

Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Joseph Kearnes*
John Kerr
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Bob Koehler 
Jeffrey Koehn
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer
Aaron Littman
Matt Loeffler
Daniel Louis
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Dan McAdams
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Cindy Minter 
Dory Montazemi
Nathan Moore
Michael Morrow

Bryan Mount
Robert Mount
Michael Murray
David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Tim Peters
Paul Pfennig*
Jack Pflum
Duane Phelps
Robert Plate
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Brian Rhodes 
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Ronald Roberts
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger
Ali Saleh
Kevin Savage
Paul Schoelwer
Ray Schork
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman
Mike Sewell

Steven Shadix
William Shefic
Gary Simmons
Kar Singh
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Phillip Stegman
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Greg Wilkens
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

	 *	Past Presidents
 

www.bowser-morner.com

• Geotechnical	and	Environmental	Consulting
• Subsurface	Investigations
• Construction	Observation	and	Testing
• Chemistry,	Product,	and	Materials	Testing

4518	Taylorsville	Road
Dayton,	Ohio	45424

Phone	937.236.8805					Fax	937.233.2016

1220	Hillsmith	Drive,	Suite	K
Cincinnati,	Ohio	45215

Phone	513.771.0254					Fax	513.771.0218

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com
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